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	Very recently the Ann Arbor City Council discussed and officially approved our city becoming a Compassionate City.  Becoming a compassionate city is the opportunity and responsibility of all of Ann Arbor’s organizations and individuals as led by the city government itself explicitly transforming relationships—institutional , organizational and interpersonal—to fulfill the aspiration of treating others as we ourselves  wish to be treated.   Most important in this transformation is making changes in relation to groups and individuals that are excluded or otherwise marginalized and thus treated less well than the most advantaged/privileged groups and individuals in Ann Arbor 
            No area of relationships in any city including Ann Arbor is more central to becoming compassionate than the use of force.   Each community’s citizens through its democratically elected government authorizes, establishes and maintains police to use force in the interest of maintaining and furthering an inclusive, just, safe and ideally a nurturing community. Becoming a compassionate community requires major attention to how force is used in Ann Arbor to insure that people of color, women and economically poor individuals and groups are related to and treated as whites, men, and wealthy people desire and are treated in Ann Arbor.
           Accomplishing this goal requires changes involving commitment to these values, education and training, reformed and sometimes new processes and structures, and ongoing evaluative information to insured continued improvements to incorporate and maintain compassion in the use of force and responses to force in relationships.   This involves learning and employing alternatives to use of force and where this is not possible fair, human exercise of force along with means of restoring relationships that have been negatively impacted through force and law breaking.  
         Becoming a more compassionate city will require significant time and money along with vision and commitment of leaders and all employees in government and other organizations and the individuals who are residents, workers and visitors to Ann Arbor.   This goal is well worth all of the resources that can be committed to it. 
